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The academic job market for entry level librarians remains highly competitive, and students should begin preparing themselves for the job market from the moment they 
are accepted into an LIS program. Lag time in selecting applicants for academic positions remains high, so students should begin the process of applying for positions well 
in advance of their anticipated graduation date. To prepare for this competitive job market, LIS students should expect to dedicate a significant amount of time engaging 
with the profession outside of the classroom, including paid LIS-related work, for-credit practicums, scholarly creativity, attending conferences, and becoming involved 
with professional organizations.  For LIS students that supplement coursework with these activities, academic librarianship remains a viable path of employment for entry 
level candidates. However, job placement can remain difficult for candidates interested in very specific positions or in limited geographic areas, even for well qualified LIS 
graduates.  

In this pilot study of 15 recent MLS graduates from UNC SILS, 
participants were interviewed using video chat or telephone 
on topics relating to the job search process. Questions 
attempted to create a holistic image of the academic job 
search for an early career librarian: how they conducted their 
search; how they prepared for interviews; and how they 
navigated the process of accepting a position. Lessons 
learned via this pilot will allow us to improve our survey 
instrument and recruit a representative national sample of 
first time academic job seekers. It is believed that results 
from the final survey will provide a guide of best practices for 
current and future first time job seekers. 

mailto:jbreed@k-state.edu
mailto:jbreed@k-state.edu
mailto:jbreed@k-state.edu
mailto:ajcarrol@umd.edu
mailto:jahreb@lafayette.edu

